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PÉRIODE DE QUESTIONS / 
Extraordinary sitting of December 15, 2020 
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1)   Item 4.1) c is the tabling of draft by law 1175-20 and a notice of motion - borrowing by law establishing 

expenditures and a 5-year loan of $386,300 required to finance three 2021 professional services. Therein is 
$77,300 for a second geotechnical opinion of the de la Vallée sector of the community trail. My Question: 
where can the first geotechnical opinion of the de la Vallée sector of the community trail be found and why 
was it found wanting? Supplementary Question: are there other geotechnical opinions of the de la Vallée 
sector of the community trail and if so, where can they be found? 

 
2)   At the December 1, 2020 Council meeting, I asked the following question related to the November 23, 2020 

revision to the draft dock by-law: “The second section ‘Withdrawal...’ refers to ‘Private wharf owners...’ 
Question: is it still the intention of the Council to restrict wharf ownership on the Gatineau River in Chelsea 
to residents of Chelsea?” You did not answer this question then; what is the answer? 
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1) You will find the geotechnical report prepared by WSP on the Municipality’s website. 

 
The report will be sent by email to you. We are looking at alternatives, that is why we are financing the second 
study, to find more economical solutions for the stabilization of that sector. We want to open the trail from the 
southern to northern limits of the Municipality. To my knowledge, we do not have any additional geotechnical 
study for this sector. 

 
2) Currently, those who own private land up to the River have the right for a dock; they are residents of Chelsea. 

If you are referring to Cases 3 and 4 (a potential to rent the dock): the dock by-law has not been completed. 
Council’s intention is to give access to the Chelsea residents; there will be exceptions that they will treated 
case by case basis. The focus in January, will be looking at public access to the Gatineau River from the 
community trail for Chelsea residents. 
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A petition from a group of citizens was tabled with respect to intersections safety on the Community Trail. 
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The Director General and Secretary-Treasurer will table this petition. 
 

 


